Minutes April 20, 2017

The Minersville Town Council held a regular council meeting on Thursday April 20, 2017 at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Brady Carter, Barry Marshall and Jared Woolf. Mayor Ward Dotson was excused and Council Member Todd McMullin was excused.

Town Marshal Kevin Carter, Town Clerk Cherie Wood and Librarian Adrianne Marshall Visitors: Sharon Griffiths, Dave Griffiths, Clint Christensen and Becky Gillins.

Barry Marshall pro tem Mayor called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m.

Minutes: Brady Carter made a motion to approve the minutes form the April 5, 2017 council meeting without additions or corrections. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Brady Carter has talked to the property owners along 100 West where the town is contemplating putting in sidewalk curb and gutter to help with the drainage problem down that street. Three of the four property owners are in attendance tonight and the council would like to discuss with them any questions or concerns they have. Sharon Griffiths addressed the council with a question of what if the curb and gutter isn't deep enough to hold back the water if there was a large storm. The Council discussed the matter and feels that with the slope that the sidewalk curb and gutter are put in and the slop of the road it should handle it. Clint Christensen asked the council if the town was planning on surveying the properties. The council will have to discuss that with the contractors. Becky Gillins addressed the council and asked if the town would be oiling the road up to the curb and gutter. That would be another expense that the town would have to budget for in the future when doing the roads.

The cost of the project was discussed and the council decided to get a couple more bids on the project before making a final decision.

The newly hired assistant manager for the swimming pool will be moving and will not be able to work for the town. The Council would like the Clerk to post the job opening as soon as possible so that a new assistant manager can be hired.

The Utah Local Government Trust would like the town to participate in a program offered by the American Red Cross Examiner Service for the pool. This is offered at no cost to the town and they feel it would benefit the safety at the pool. The Council agreed that this would be a good program and to sign the contract.

Adrianne Marshall would like to present two names for library board members, Lindsey Albrecht and Marlene Marshall. Guyla Curtis has quit. The Council approves of the two new board members.

Adrianne would also like to know if the council would approve of her holding summer reading program at 11:00 a.m. before the library opened to the public. The Council agreed that she should just keep it at 1:00 p.m. during regular hours.

The Town Attorney has asked the Clerk to compose a letter requesting that Beaver County Fire District #2 be named as the eligible entity in representing Minersville Town in the Statewide Wildland Fire Program. The Council approved the letter.

Jared Woolf made a motion to adjourn, Brady Carter seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Cherie C. Wood